Board of Directors

 

December 20, 2007  approved by board
 Agenda Item VII (A) 5 --
Consider Renegotiation of 2004 Loan Agreement with the Lucas County Commissioners

 

 

At its January 2004 meeting, the Board of Directors unanimously passed a resolution accepting a loan from the Lucas County Commissioners in the amount of $500,000 to facilitate development of Port Authority-owned property and the location for the proposed coke plant.  The loan agreement directed that repayment of the loan was due prior to August 1, 2004 from the proceeds generated from the financial close of the coke plant transaction.  In the event that the project did not close by August 1, 2004, the agreement dictated that the County and the Port Authority would renegotiate terms for the repayment of this loan.  Consistent with the terms of the loan, both the County and the Port Authority have not renegotiated the repayment because there has been substantial evidence of progress on this project.  However, the County now wants the loan repaid.

The staff has negotiated a repayment agreement by which the Port Authority would repay the $500,000 by the end of 2007.  This repayment would come from the 2007 Port Authority Development Account within the Property Tax Fund.  As part of this repayment plan, the County would agree to participate in the amount of $500,000 in a development project in Lucas County in 2008.  Upon the financial closing of the coke plant transaction, the obligation for the County to participate in a development project will be released.

The Finance Committee recommends adoption of the following resolution authorizing:

· Repayment of the 2004 $500,000 loan from the County Commissioners;

· A development agreement with the Board of Lucas County Commissioners for its participation in a development project in Lucas County in 2008.

